
Introduction

The Arctic is fundamental to Canada's national identity. It is home to many Canadians, 
including indigenous peoples, across the Yukon, the Northwest Territories and 
Nunavut, and the northern parts of many Canadian provinces. The Arctic is embedded 
in Canadian history and culture, and in the Canadian soul. The Arctic also represents 
tremendous potential for Canada's future. Exercising sovereignty over Canada's North, 
as over the rest of Canada, is our number one Arctic foreign policy priority.

Our vision for the Arctic is a stable, rules-based region with clearly defined boundar
ies, dynamic economic growth and trade, vibrant Northern communities, and healthy 
and productive ecosystems. This Arctic foreign policy statement articulates how the 
Government of Canada will promote this vision, using leadership and stewardship. 
It elaborates on Canadian interests in the Arctic and how Canada is pursuing these.

New opportunities and challenges are emerging across the Arctic and North, in part as 
a result of climate change and the search for new resources. The geopolitical signifi
cance of the region and the implications for Canada have never been greater. As global 
commerce charts a path to the region, Northern resources development will grow ever 
more critical to Northern economies, to the peoples of the North and to our country as 
a whole. The potential of the North is of growing interest to Canada, to other Arctic 
states and, increasingly, to others far from the region itself.

While the opportunities are great, there are also important social, economic and envi
ronmental challenges. Some of these have important international dimensions. Over 
time, increased access to the Arctic will bring more traffic and people to the region. 
While mostly positive, this access may also contribute to an increase in environmental 
threats, search and rescue incidents, civil emergencies and potential illegal activities. 
How the region as a whole evolves will have major implications for Canada and our 
role as an Arctic power.
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